Beverly Woods Elementary 
PTA Board of Directors Meeting
April 8, 2014 at 7:45 a.m.
Present:

Carrie Parziale, President

Jill Miles, Treasurer


Sterling Oliver, Secretary
Mandy Hays, Advocacy

Lynne Koeniger, Advisor

Lindy Gignac, Audit


Lauren Reddick, Nominating
Caroline Horne, Principal
Absent

Meredith Burbank, VP


I. Meeting called to order at 7:48 a.m. (Carrie)
II. Secretarial Business (Sterling)
· Minutes approved, motion by Hays and second by Gignac. 
III. Financial Review (Jill)
· Few notable items: Chess Club will not have t-shirts, moving MSFN did not change the budget, art crawl went a bit over planned numbers, the Dad's group is not using its allocated funds. 

· Sales tax will be down this year as CMS took a portion.  

· Both Spirit Wear and school store are low compared to the budget.
· Expenses look good. 

· The 5th grade line item does not show expenses for scholarships that Caroline covered. 

· Room parents still need to spend their allocated funds.   
· There is still more than $2,000 in professional development. Caroline confident it will be spent. 

· Funday expenses are still coming in. 

IV. New Business (Carrie)

· Discussion on having Mother Son Fun Night fall under the Health Team next year. The same parent, Holly, will chair the event if we follow the same path

· Ms. Melchin's position cannot be filled at this time as she is only on leave and still employed by CMS. 

· Lengthy discussion on who on the BWE staff should receive the "teacher kits"
Result is better communications next year regarding what the kits are meant to do

(Is it by certification, students served or having an actual classroom?)
· Principal's report (Caroline) - 

a. As of now numbers are down a bit so may lose front office admin position

b. Minimal staff changes, looks like 2nd grade has lower numbers

c. MAP testing soon

d. Facility meeting May 1st

e. Caroline and Kelly will work in a mobile unit over the summer



· Discussion on the Nominating process and its participants. 

· Bingo Night needs to be restructured

· Telling volunteers when they provide office assistance they should cover the nurses duties if she is not present. Discussion on whether this will aid in volunteers or hinder. 

· Timbertalk should be more about informative articles rather than solicitations

· Discussion on committee chair positions
· Staff Appreciation budget will need to be tweaked for next year

· We need to change the names of Mother Son Fun Night and Father Daughter Dance to be more sensitive to all family types Suggestions for name changes are Sadie Hawkins Dance and Pick & Play

V. Next Board Meeting: The next board meeting is scheduled for 5/1/14 at 7:45 a.m.   

Respectfully Submitted,
Sterling P. Oliver, Secretary

